

THE ANTIQUE MOTORCYCLE CLUB OF MANITOBA

P.O. BOX 1074 WINNIPEG, MANITOBA

R3C 2X4

FEBRUARY • NEWSLETTER • 1990

MINUTES

MINUTES of a meeting of the Executive of The Antique Motorcycle Club of Manitoba Inc. held on February 6, 1990.

1. CALL TO ORDER

The meeting was called to order at 7:30 p.m.

2. BUSINESS

The matter of the budget was discussed. The following is a bare-boned type budget based on an estimate of 55 paid-up members. Bases on this budget there is a \$253.23 shortfall (and that is basing the membership dues at \$20.00):

BUDGET RECEIPTS

55 members x \$20.00 =

\$1,100.00

BUDGET EXPENSES

1.	Newsletter	\$769.00
2.	Mail Box	13.10
3.	Honda Canada gift	100.00
4.	Insurance	300.00
5.	Corporate return	21.13
6.	Plaques	150.00



\$1,353.23

SHORTFALL

On the expense side no money has been set aside for a club roster or activities. It was decided that the club roster need only be printed every second year. In addition the activities should carry themselves and estimated costs for these events would have to come from the club members/participants.

Options condsidered:

- Leave the membership at \$15.00 and have no newsletter other than perhaps three or four mailings a year just setting our club meeting dates, club runs and special events;
- 2. Increase the membership dues to \$25.00 to cover the deficit. Further discussion will have to take place at the next meeting with respect to the existence of the newsletter or not. In the present format, it is not really a newsletter anyway but only a reproduction of the minutes of the previous meeting. How many members are likely to drop out with such an increase?
- 3. Reactivate Rust'N'Pieces with someone taking over the editor's job and undertaking to locate sufficient numbers of advertisers to cover its cost. The problem with this option is that it appears that no one is willing to undertake such a task.
- 4. Consider becoming a section of the CVMG (Canadian Vintage Motorcycle Group). This was discussed at a previous meeting and further consideration it is suggested should be given. The name of the club remains the same and the club also maintains its own executive and as such does not lose its so-called "identity". Bob Collings is going to endeavour to obtain additional information for the next meeting but some of the details with respect to a CVMG affilliation are as
 - CVMG will contribute \$50.00 to the start-up;
 - The annual fee is \$22.00 per member for which each member receives a good newsletter, copies of which we have all seen;
 - Of every \$22.00 membership fee approximately \$4.00 goes back to the

The membership must decide as to what course of action it wants to take and your executive therefore urges your attendance at the next meeting being February 26, 1990.

requirement that a balanced budget be brought forward to the membership for approval. It was noted that a \$5.00 increase in membership fees as suggested by the executive would not be sufficient to create any kind of surplus based on estimated costs. In fact, we would have to dig into our existing funds and the executive was therefore sent back to put together a proposed budget. An executive meeting is therefore to be held on February 6 for this purpose and a subsequent report back to the membership at the next general meeting.

b) <u>Librarian</u> - John Guntner

John was absent but the following new publications were received:

- The December issue of Retarded Spark;
- January and February issues of Canadian Vintage Motorcycle Group Newsletter:
- January/February issue of Vintage BMW;
- January issue of All-American Indian Motorcycle News;

c) Properties - Ray Houde

Ray had the usual assortment of pins, crests, licence plates and t-shirts.

d) Activities - Irv Lowen

Irv is working on a number of ideas and will present them at future meetings when it gets a little closer to the riding season.

e) Editor - John Daigle

John reported that 70 copies of the Newsletter had gone out. He had also prepared a form for want ads. John also indicated that as he is moving he has to have the library books relocated. Bob Collings agreed to take possession of the books.

5. NEW BUSINESS

Further discussion again ensued with respect to the matter of the budget and the financial status of the club. The matter of commercial ads was again discussed but deferred to see what recommendations and report the executive would come up with at the next meeting.

Tiny Robins thanked members of the Club for the fruit basket.

6. OTHER BUSINESS

Ice racing is still being held at Hazelridge on Sundays. Races start at noon and those who wish to participate should arrive no later than 10:00 a.m.

Again, anyone who is interested in vintage flat track racing is asked to contact either Dave Tissot or Barry Seib by dropping a note to either of them at the Club's address being: P.O. Box 1074, Winnipeg, Manitoba, R3C 2X4.

7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The date for the next meeting is Monday, February 26, 1990.

8. ADJOURNMENT

On a motion made by Ray Houde and seconded by Ed Pouch, the meeting adjourned at 9:00 p.m.

MINUTES of a meeting of the Antique Motorcycle Club of Manitoba Inc. held on August 27, 1990, at Honda Canada, Inkster and Keewatin, Winnipeg, Manitoba.

- 1. CALL TO ORDER The meeting was called to order by Ed Maisey.
- 2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING The minutes of the July meeting of the Club were adopted by motion from Bert Bentley and seconded by Barry Seib.
- 3. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES None.
- 4. EXECUTIVE REPORTS
- a) Treasurer Siggi Klann: Siggi reported that the monthly statement had not yet been received so that the account stood at the same balance as per the July minutes and in the sum of \$2,389.10.
- b) Librarian John Guntner: Absent.
- c) Properties Ray Houde: Absent.
- d) Activities Irv Lowen and Bob Collings: Irv Lowen confirmed that everything was arranged for the Fall Corn Roast at Choquettes'.
- e) Public Relations Ed Maisey: No report.
- 5. **NEW BUSINESS** Craig Kraft reported that he was organizing a "Show'n'Shine" and a Poker Derby, particulars of which follow:

SUNDAY SEPTEMBER 2314

ASSINIBOINE PARK CONERVATORY
Parking lot From 12 noon to 2pm.

* Bring out your old bike and support
the club. Call Craig 6696047

AMCM Poker Derby

SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 15th

* meet at ROBINS DONUTS on Templeton & Mephillips at 11 a.m. and leave at NOON. All members invited to bring a passenger of guest on a bike. 33 per hand, 2 hands per person max. Money split between best 3 hands. Bring your modern bike if the old bike isn't running yet. Craig 6696047

^{6.} OTHER BUSINESS - None.

^{7.} DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Monday, September 24, 1990

MINUTES of a meeting of the Antique Motorcycle Club of Manitoba Inc. held on September 24, 1990, at Honda Canada, Inkster and Keewatin, Winnipeg, Manitoba.

- 1. CALL TO ORDER The meeting was called to order by Siggi Klan at 7:45 p.m., Ed Maisey being unable to attend.
- 2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING The minutes of the previous meeting of the Club were adopted by motion from Ross Metcalfe and seconded by Craig Kraft.
- 3. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES None.
- 4. EXECUTIVE REPORTS
- a) Treasurer Siggi Klann: Siggi reported a balance of \$2,418.45 less the sum of \$72.68 being the cost of the envelopes, postage and copying of the last two sets of minutes.
- b) Librarian John Guntner: Absent but new materials received for the library were: July and August issues of Classic Bike, the CVMG August and September Newsletters, the Viking Chapter Newsletter, the Vintage BMW Newsletter, the All American Indian Motorcycle Newsletter, the Retarded Spark, and the Laughing Indian Rider Fall Newsletter.
- c) Properties Ray Houde: Reported that he still has t-shirts and licence plates for sale. Some discussion ensued with respect to the ability of non-members being able to buy licence plates and it was generally agreed that it would be good P.R. for the club. Dave Tissot had a novel idea in that we could sell the licence plates for \$30.00 and throw in a free club membership (although it was generally agreed that the plates could be sold for \$10.00 with encouraged membership).
- d) Activities Irv Lowen and Bob Collings: No report.
- e) Public Relations Ed Maisey: No report.
- 5. NEW BUSINESS Ray Houde reported that Tiny Robins had come out of surgery and was on the mend. Everyone wishes Tiny a speedy recovery.

The following is a copy of a letter Parker Fillmore received from Chief Herb Stephen with respect to his donation of a photograph depicting three City of Winnipeg police officers on motorcycles with sidecars attached and bearing 1940 licence plates:



Winnipeg Police Department Police de Winnipeg

P.O. BOX/B.P. 1680 • WINNIPEC • MANITOBA • R3C 2Z7
TELEPHONE (204) 986-6037
FAX: (204) 944-8468

Address all correspondence to Chief of Police Adresser toute correspondance au Chef de police

H.B. STEPHEN Chief of Police Chief de police

90 09 19

Mr. W. Parker Fillmore Q.C. FILLMORE & RILEY 1700 Winnipeg Square 360 Main Street Winnipeg, MB R3C 323

Dear Sir:

This will acknowledge receipt of the photograph of the Winnipeg Police motorcycle officers that you donated to the Department through Deputy Chief Johnston.

It is indeed an interesting snapshot as it clearly shows the location and the date according to the license plates. It is also a good picture of the motorcycle details as well as the uniforms worn at that time.

The picture will be retained at the Police Museum and displayed when restoration of an older model motorcycle is completed.

Thank you for your interest and donation

Yours Truly

H.B. Stephen CHIEF OF POLICE 6. OTHER BUSINESS - Siggi Klan reported that the Corn Roast was a success. The weather was good and there was lots of food. Approximately 16 people and guests attended.

Craig Kraft reported on the Poker Derby. Unfortunately the weather was poor and only three motorcycles turned out together with one individual in an automobile who also participated.

Craig also reported on the Show n' Shine that he had arranged for both club members and non-club members. Craig reported that it was quite a success and wished to thank those club members who participated namely: Bob Collings, Gary McDonald, Irv Lowen, Dave Oates, Ed Pauch, Siggi Klan, Parker Fillmore, Brian Paterson, and Laddie. It was a beautiful sunny day and there were lots of interested spectators who came out to view the bikes. Craig also wanted to thank Ed Maisey who "manned" the ballot box for Peoples' Choice which went to Siggi Klan (and which was closely contested by a mint 1962 Harley Panhead and a nicely done Franis Barnet).

Ross Metcalfe also reported that Dave Johnson had attended a meeting of various interest groups who are supporting a transportation museum. The meeting was held with representatives of the City of Winnipeg in the hope that the City would agree to donate land and buildings for a museum. The City has referred it to various committees and hopefully there will be a report back from them (someday!?).

- 7. ADJOURNMENT: Jim Harrison moved to adjourn which motion was seconded by Ross Metcalfe. The meeting adjourned at 8:30 p.m.
- 7. DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Monday, October 29, 1990



MINUTES of a meeting of the Antique Motorcycle Club of Manitoba Inc. held on October 29, 1990, at Honda Canada, Inkster and Keewatin, Winnipeg, Manitoba.

- 1. CALL TO ORDER The meeting was called to order by Ed Maisey at 7:40 p.m.
- 2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING The minutes of the previous meeting of the Club were adopted by motion from Bert Bentley and seconded by Barry Seib.
- BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES None.
- 4. EXECUTIVE REPORTS
- a) Treasurer Siggi Klann: Siggi reported a balance of \$2,370.87.
- b) Librarian John Guntner: Advised of the following publications received namely: the September and October issues of Classic Bike, the CVMG October Newsletter, the September/October Vintage BMW Bulletin, the October issue of All-American Indian Motorcycle Newsletter.
- c) Properties Ray Houde: Nothing new.
- d) Activities Irv Lowen and Bob Collings: No report.
- 5. NEW BUSINESS It was reported that Tiny Robins was out of the hospital and was resting at home.

Ed Maisey inquired as to whether there was any interest in touring some manufacturing facilities such as Boeing or C.N. for example. Interest was expressed and Ed was going to report back further to us at a later date.

- 6. OTHER BUSINESS None.
- 7. ADJOURNMENT: Dave Bjornson moved to adjourn the meeting.
- 8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Monday, November 27, 1990.

WANT ADS

Wanted - Royal Enfield 250 Crusader parts, information, photos, manuals, literature, etc. Need upswept trials exhaust pipe, etc. Call Craig Kraft at 669-6047.

Wanted for Harley 45 - Steering damper, ride control or shock, speedo, chrome accessories, information to mount front disc brake. Call John Krahn at 275-1331.

06/20

10.7187 7 10.10

MINUTES of a meeting of the Antique Motorcycle Club of Manitoba Inc. held on November 26, 1990, at Honda Canada, Inkster and Keewatin, Winnipeg, Manitoba.

- 1. CALL TO ORDER The meeting was called to order by Ed Maisey at 7:45 p.m.
- 2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING The minutes of the previous meeting of the Club were adopted by motion from Bert Bentley and seconded by John Gunter.
- 3. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES None.
- 4. EXECUTIVE REPORTS
- a) Treasurer Siggi Klann: Siggi reported a balance of \$2,393.74.
- b) <u>Librarian</u> John Guntner: Advised of the following publications received namely: the November issue of Classic Bike, the CVMG November Newsletter.
- c) <u>Properties</u> Ray Houde: There are still a few licence plates left, t-shirts, club pins and crests.
- d) Activities Irv Lowen and Bob Collings: No report.
- 5. **NEW BUSINESS** Ray Houde announced that there would be ice racing at Hazelridge, Manitoba, once it gets cold enought to prepare the track.

Siggi Klann had 1990 Classic Motorcycle calendars for sale for \$5.00 each.

John Gunter is looking for photographs for the Club photo album.

David Ascroft from Kanata, Ontario had written to Ed Maisey requesting information as to dates of Club runs for 1991 as he and his family will be travelling to Manitoba. Parker will write to Mr. Ascroft acknowledging his letter and advising that we will get back to him once the dates have been set for the coming year.

Ed Maisey was contacted by a chap by the name of Gerry Mcreedy with respect to the proposed transportation museum, discussed at previous meetings. He is looking for ideas or support with respect to the set-up of such a museum. The main difficultly appears to be with respect to securing a location and as reported previously the City of Winnipeg was referring the matter to a committee to come up with recommendations.

6. OTHER BUSINESS - Barry Seib has taken over possession and storage of our library materials. Barry reported that much of the material is irreplaceable and some money should be invested with a view to protecting the books, manuals, magazines, etc. A motion was moved by Irv Lowen that we purchase 100 book bags. The motion was seconded by Barry Seib and carried unanimously. Further discussion ensued with respect to shelving but further discussion was deferred to a later meeting.

A motion was moved by Barry Seib that the executive be authorized to spend up to \$250.00 to buy Christmas cheer for the Honda representatives in appreciation for the use of their premises. The motion was seconded by Ray Houds and carried by the membership.

Craig Kraft advised that we had not given out the plaque or trophy respecting the first restored bike of the year for 1989 which was to have gone to Ed Maisey or to Garry McDonald for 1990. Bob Collings moved that two plaques be prepared at a cost not to exceed \$20.00 each. Bert Bently seconded the motion. Craig will look after the plaques.

Discussion then ensued with respect to nominations for the 1991 executive. Unfortunately there was not a particularly good turnout for the meeting (hopefully not because of the fact that this was the nominating meeting) and again there was the usual enthusiasm (!!!) for participation in the executive for the Club.

Although a number of the members of the executive agreed to let their names stand for the following year, this was only because there were no other volunteers. The people allowing their names to stand for the coming year are:

Parker Fillmore - Secretary
Siggi Klann - Treasurer
Ray Houde - Properties
John Gunter - Librarian

President - Jim Harrison publicity -

John Krahn volunteered to take over the activities position and Craig Kraft volunteered to assist John, although not in a formal capacity. This leaves the president's position open and there were a number of nominations for this position, namely: Dave Tissot, Dave Johnson and Jim Harrison.

All members are therefore urged to attend the December meeting which will be held on <u>December 17</u>, 1990.

Further discussion ensued with respect to the general lack of participation and enthusiasm of the majority of Club members and there was even talk of dissolution or winding up the Club unless things change.

The dues for 1991 will be \$20.00.

- 7. ADJOURNMENT: Barry Seib moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 p.m. Seconded by Ray Houde.
- 8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING: Monday, December 17, 1990.

WANT ADS

Wanted - Royal Enfield 250 Crusader parts, information, photos, manuals, literature, etc. Need upswept trials exhaust pipe, etc. Also wanted - mufflers and enclosed chain guard for Honda Dream. Any information, photos or parts for 1970 WSK 175cc Trail Bike which was made in Poland. Call Craig Kraft at 669-6047.

Wanted for Harley 45 - Steering damper, ride control or shock, speedo, chrome accessories, information to mount front disc brake. Call John Krahn at 275-1331.

TO AD HALL- TIN TOYS.

Ice Raus- St adolphedown St. mary is Rd.

St adolph Pork turn higher -

Tinges Christmas Porty - 2:00 - 5:00 p.m. Saturday.

NOV/98

MINUTES of a meeting of the Antique Motorcycle Club of Manitoba Inc. held on December 17, 1990, at Honda Canada, Inkster and Keewatin, Winnipeg, Manitoba.

- 1. CALL TO ORDER The meeting was called to order at 8:05 p.m.
- 2. MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING The minutes of the previous meeting of the Club were adopted by motion from Ray Houde and seconded by Mike Baraschuk.
- 3. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES Siggi Klann reported that he purchased the magazine bags and cardboard as discussed at the last meeting for a cost of approximately \$20.00. Siggi also purchased the Christmas Cheer for the staff at Honda at a cost of approximately \$105.00. Ed Maissey made the presentation at the end of the meeting.
- 4. EXECUTIVE REPORTS
- a) Treasurer Siggi Klann: Siggi reported a balance of \$2,185.55.
- b) Librarian John Guntner: Advised of the following publications received namely: the December issue of Classic Bike, the November/December Vintage BMW and the winter edition of the Laughing Indian Rider. We also received the Viking Chapter Newsletter and it was interesting to note that since they were unable to find a new editor to replace the retiring one that there would be no further newsletter from the Viking Chapter until such time as a volunteer was found (sound familiar?).
- c) Properties Ray Houde: Advised that he had the usual items and to get them before the implementation of the Goods and Services Tax!
- d) Activities Irv Lowen and Bob Collings: No report.
- 5. NEW BUSINESS Ray Houde announced that the ice racing would be held at St. Adolphe this year rather than at Hazelridge. It was anticipated that the races would be begin the first Sunday after New Year's day on the river in St. Adolphe Park, St. Adolphe, Manitoba. Races start at 11:00 a.m.

Ray also advised that Tiny was doing well and that his annual Christmas party would take place between 2:00 and 5:00 at his shop.

6. OTHER BUSINESS - In view of the pending difficulties in securing an executive, Barry Seib suggested that we might gain more members if we, amongst other things, change the name to "The Classic and Antique Motorcycle Club of Manitoba". Lengthy discussion followed as to the pros and cons of such a change and an informal vote was taken to see what the reaction of the proposed change was with the members present. The informal vote showed strong support for the change.

It was decided that we publish the proposed name change in the minutes and take a formal vote at the next meeting. As part and parcel of a name change however it was agreed that this alone would not solve the problems of a dwindling membership but that an active recruiting campaign would have to be undertaken. Barry Seib agreed to let his name stand as Public Relations Officer on the condition that the name change go through. Craig Kraft moved Barry's appointment and John Guntner seconded the motion.

It was therefore moved that the name of the Club be changed to "The Classic and Antique Motorcycle Club of Manitoba". The motion was made by Barry Seib and seconded by Jim Harrison.

Jim Harrison agreed to stand as President and the following were declared elected for the following year, namely:

President - Jim Harrison
Treasurer - Siggi Klann
Secretary - Parker Fillmore

Properties - Ray Houde Librarian - John Guntner Activities - John Krahn Public Relations - Barry Seib

Siggi Klann also announced that the 1991 membership dues of \$20.00 were now payable and payment should be made at the next meeting and no later than the February meeting.

The following is a list of dates for the Club meetings in 1991:

January 28
February 25
March 25
April 29
May 27
June 24

July 29
August 26
September 30
October 28
November 25
December 30

89 508

-2-2ND- 3900 8100 3PA- 83910 8000

7. ADJOURNMENT: Bert Bentley moved to adjourn the meeting at 8:55 p.m. Seconded by Jim Harrison.

WANT ADS

8. DATE OF NEXT MEETING: January 28, 1991.

26900 16100 7800 50800 2

WANTED - JAMES parts, taillight holder, centerstand, Speedo drive, chainguard, headlamp, saddle, etc. JAWA CZ parts, wheels, renders, engines, parts books, literature, etc. SUNBEAM S-8 parts and manuals. WSK 175 parts, photos, etc. ROYAL ENFIELD 250 CRUSADER parts. Also wanted 21 and 18 inch English rims, Lycett saddle, Lucas headlamp, 19 inch Dunlop tires, or Barraum, IRC, etc. 19 inch tires and JIKOV carburator, NSU FOX parts.

CONTACT - Craig Kraft - 669-6047

FOR SALE - Villiers, James, new Hudson parts, wheels, hubs, brakes, gas tank, electrics, handlebars, etc.

Late 50's JAWA Manet scooter, very good original condition, very complete - \$400.00.

Late 50's JAWA Manet scooter, very good original condition, very complete - \$400.00. Also 2 1965 DKWS 50cc, squashed gas tank model, good condition, need carbs - \$200.00 or any interesting trades.

CONTACT - Gary MacDonald - 669-16433 or Craig Kraft - 669-6047

Rec/20